Canby Traffic safety Commision Meeting Minutes
Nov.8th 2023
Hybrid meeting

Commission members Present: Bob Cambra,Spencer Pollack,Clint
Coleman,Gary Bryant,DeAnna Ball-, Jenny Driskill.

City members Present: Tracy Hensley, Brianna Addotta.

Others Present: William Doversbherger, Amanda Hayes, Jeff
Aden,lustin McArthur, Matt Zacher.

Introductions:
Review and Approval of Minutes from Oct.11th, 2023

Citizen input ( explanation of TSC duties to concerns).

leff Aden, concerns about Speeding on N. Locust @ Territorial &
22nd.How to slow down fraffic ?.

Spencer Pollack, brought out Speed /Counter device to show
citizens.

Amanda Hayes lives at 339 N. Knights Bridge and has property
damage as a result of speeders losing control of veh. and ending
up on her property.One incident where the veh. was up side down
in her front yard. Her freind (and neighbor) Jollie Ferrel came to
confirm her concerns.

William Doversberger ,has issues about blind intersection @ 4th
&NE Knott. Witnesses stop sign violations and cross walk not



marked. .

Justin McArtur,HOA member ,has issues with speeders at NW 2nd
ave where the road travels down hill and goes into grdaual
turn..He's requesting a reduction of speed limit from 25 mph to
15 mph.

City input report :
Chriss Ann appointed full time code enforcement.

Notice of community "Meet and greet" ,city administer has three
candidates.

Old Business:

Review of traffic study ,N. Juniper (1300 N. juniperfound small
number are speeding.

Matt Zacher's observation on line near canby rental (Elm & 2nd)
had something to say about four way stop ,capital improvement,
not worth the expense. Clint made motion to paint curb to
discourage parking @ corner of N. Elm and NW 2nd.

Police report :

The concentrated effort of our police dept. on Berg way /S.13th is
slowing down drivers.

Public works:

Two new truck route signs are in place at S. lvy and hopefully
visible for commercial drivers to see..

Leaf drop off sites are being set up,public needs to contact city for
2



locations.

Also,road work on 99E will continue ,even with last minute notice
to city.

It was brought up to have the city sponsor a web site on "Canby
Now" addressing traffic safety education (facebook or ??)

Planning dept.
Summitt meeting library approved food carts at Millard tire site.

Board member DeAnna Ballasked about "lights at cross
walks",Spencer needs specifics.

Another topic re: speed monitoring , temporary lights have a life
expectancy of 25 months, the warranty on the units expire in 24
months, and they are expensive,

Our meeting ajourned at 0950



